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A number of activities are continuing across Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School as 
part of works to prepare for the upgrades. The community will see increased construction traffic with general 
deliveries of material as well as trucks to remove material from site.

Trucks and cranes are continuing to position a number of temporary buildings and equipment for the temporary 
school located on Carlingford West Public School’s southern play space and the northern section of Cumberland 
High School’s oval.

Early works demolition activities 
Early works demolition of Block C at Carlingford West Public School and Block B at Cumberland High School will 
take place during the April school holidays. Works zones are detailed on the map overleaf. 

Demolition is anticipated to be finished by Saturday 23 April, weather depending.

As part of demolition activities, asbestos containing material will be removed from Block C at Carlingford West 
Public School and Block B at Cumberland High School. The material has been confirmed as bonded asbestos 
which means it is attached to other material such as cement or vinyl and cannot be crumbled by light pressure. 

This area will be remediated in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan 
and SafeWork NSW regulation. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and 
guidelines.

The demolition sites are controlled environments and will be separated by hoarding and a fence around the 
perimeter. The area will be secured and appropriate controls and monitoring measures will be installed. 

Safety measures and monitoring have been put in place to ensure there is no risk to the local community and 
testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. 

Working hours 
This work will take place from Monday 11 April until Saturday 23 April 2022, weather permitting. Standard project 
working hours are 7 am to 5 pm, Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm Saturday. No work expected to take place on 
Sundays or public holidays.
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The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority and we will 
continue to keep the community updated.

Thank you for your patience as we carry out this important work.


